AGN. NO.

MOTION BY SUPERVISOR MICHAEL D. ANTONOVICH JANUARY 12, 2016

On January 4, 2016, a 19-year-old woman from Leona Valley was killed when her car
hit an oak tree and plunged 20 feet down a ravine off Bouquet Canyon Road in Saugus.
About 10 feet from the oak tree with which the young woman collided is a memorial
marking the spot where a 16-year-old from Palmdale died after the car he was in also
hit a tree on August 22, 2015. This stretch of Bouquet is owned by the United States
Forest Service and the road is maintained by the County via permit. The County and
Forest Service must work together with the California Highway Patrol and improve the

safety of this road to avoid future fatalities.

I, THEREFORE, MOVE that the Board of Supervisors direct the Department of Public
Works to work with the United States Forest Service and the California Highway Patrol
and report back to the Board in 30 days with a plan on improving the safety of Bouquet

Canyon Road.
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